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	Newton’s “Braves Anatomy” 12 year-old team members Jake Kolzow and Bradford Howie. 


Pope John hosts LEGO “Body Forward” robotics tournament, By Glynnis Jones

Sparta — It truly was a glimpse into the future as teams from throughout the area came to Pope John XXIII High School for the 2010 FIRST LEGO League Qualifying Tournament Challenge last week. The tournament is called “Body Forward” since this year’s theme focused on biomedical engineering and included programming the robots to complete tasks such as bone repair, cardiac patch, and bionic eyes. Teams from Pope John, Newton, and Andover were among the competitors.

Mike Bloodworth served as mentor and coach to Pope John’s robotics teams along with Christine deVries, a science teacher at the school. Together, they oversaw the three FIRST LEGO League teams that represented the high school and helped bring an interest back to engineering and science. Bloodworth sees the importance of what the program offers the children.

“I really, really think this is great,” he said. “The kids all work together, even in competition the other team will help out.”

	


As with any sport, the competition is intense. But FIRST has integrated two terms into their ethos. “Gracious professionalism” emphasizes that one can “compete like crazy, but treat one another with respect and kindness.” This is coupled with “coopertition” - “displaying unqualified kindness and respect in the face of fierce competition” - challenging children to figure out solutions themselves.

Ernie DiCicco is the New Jersey Partner for FIRST LEGO League. For the past 10 years he has organized the tournaments and recruited teams. Once the theme has been announced each September, the teams have three months to build their robots. Like the old-time game of “Operation,” building the robots requires problem solving and independent thinking - no one gets the answers handed to them. “These are the skills the kids will use the rest of their lives,” DiCicco said.

Inventor Dean Kamen organized FIRST - For Inspiration and Recognition of Science and Technology - to engage children worldwide “to design, construct, and program their own intelligent inventions.”
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	Pope John’s “Five Blind Mice” members, all 11 years old, Payton Markvicka and Hannah Ciancarelli set their robot for the next mission. 


	FIRST LEGO League is an international program created from a partnership between FIRST and The LEGO Group in 1998 for kids 9-14 years old. The robots are constructed using LEGO MINDSTORMS technologies and LEGO Education materials.


